
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


The Community Room

Moorland House, Moulton Place 


Blakelaw, Newcastle upon Tyne 


NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
         


     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

DATE HELD: Thursday 10th October 2019 
TIME:   6.00 pm 
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW – Chair), Jimmy Gill(JG), Irene Teasdale(IT), Violet Rooke(VR), Ron Clarke(RC) and Lorraine Birkett(LB) 
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Val Morrison – Resident 

Hayley O’Shea – Resident 

Debbie Playford – Resident  

Newcastle City Councillor – Linda Hobson

Jean McCartney – Resident 

Prior to the commencement of the meeting residents again raised concerns regarding the demolition of the garages behind the Legion Club,  Residents were concerned that they were still no further forward with any information about what was happening.  It was agreed that both the Community Council Clerk and City Councillor Linda Hobson would contact YHN to try and establish what was happening.  The Clerk confirmed she would also contact planning, the Police and Safe Newcastle in relation to the condition of the building and a significant fear of crime residents feel that they suffer from the Legion.  Residents were also disappointed to note that there was no representation from Engie who had agreed to attend meetings to provide updates in relation to the Roundhill Avenue construction.  The Chair confirmed that they had been provided with an update from Engie that he would be happy to share now rather than later in the meeting.  Residents are frustrated that what they are being told around site access, parking and deliveries does not happen and is putting residents safety at risk.  Reports of lifting bricks over the top of paths/cars, deliveries arriving during school times and at the wrong entrance to lorries mounting kerbs are still being received.  The Chair read out the report of Engie and the Clerk confirmed that she would speak with them again and update them on the current concerns raised.
98/19.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillor Ann Keenan and Marilyn Irving.
99/19.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 
· James Gill – Newcastle Community Asset Trust Board Member 

· Ron Clarke - 165 TARA, Newcastle Community Asset Trust and Trading Arm of Newcastle Community Asset Trust

· Irene Teasdale – Mrs T’s Café 

100/19. Grant Application 
Blakelaw Pensioners Association 
Blakelaw Pensioners Association were not in attendance however it was agreed that as they had provided all the necessary paperwork together with all of the monitoring paperwork from previous funding applications their application would be consider as it was for the cost of the coach to their Christmas trip destination.  It was felt however that if any further grants were applied for they would like to hear about them in person.  It was also noted that sadly the group was becoming smaller and a number of members had sadly passed away.
Following a short discussion it was agreed that the Community Council would support the grant in the sum of £370.
101/19. Minutes/Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 12 September 2019 were agreed and signed by the Chair.
The Chair again raised the report by Engie and encouraged all residents to contact them via the telephone number provided to report any concerns they had.  Residents noted there were no directive around the site which may help those attending for deliveries etc.  It was agreed that this would be fed back to Engie.
102/19. Chairs Report
The Chair provided his report which covered the most recent newsletter being distributed, the success of the Ward Committee event in which Community Councillor Irene Teasdale received an award as well as Debbie Playford who was a resident within the area who was very active in the community.  The Chair also announced that the Community Council had received a runners up award in the Council of the Year 2019 competition.  The Chair passed on his thanks for every ones hard work.  The Clerk commented that she was so proud of what the Community Council had achieved over the last few years.
102/19. Police Update 

The Police were not in attendance however residents commented that there had been significant problems in and around the Blakelaw flats.  There had been people sleeping rough in Brockwell House and youths were causing problem in and around the exits of the flats. 
Residents were generally of the opinion ASB was on the rise and the mini motorbike problems continued to rise.  

103/19. Update from Blakelaw Ward Councillors 

City Councillor Hobson had to leave earlier in the meeting however the updates in relation to the garages, the Legion and the Roundhill Avenue constructions work had all been covered earlier.
104/19. Sub Groups 

The Chair provided an update in relation to the community engagement sub group.  Discussions had been had with regards to holding a fund raiser for the annual meeting this would be progressed in the coming months.  The mental health first aider training was due to be held next week and this was being attended by a number of different organisations.
The Edinburgh trip organisation was well underway.  The Chair asked that to avoid any confusion in relation to tickets all enquiries had to be via the Clerk.

VR updated the meeting on the work that the environmental group were looking to undertake ie plastics structures and the placement of more bins in the area.

The meeting noted that the traffic lights at the roundabout next to the old Jaguar garage had been off for a period of time.  It was felt that this had enabled the traffic to flow better.

The Clerk asked that a date be fixed for the employment sub group be set.  The Chair agreed that this would be held in the next week or so.

105/19. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 13 September - 10 October 2019

Per Bank:

Account 1






   £500.00

Account 2






   £46,421.96







Total

   £46,921.96

Less: Payments;

H V Richardson – October 2019 Salary


£454.66

H V Richardson – Laptop Cover 



£5.00



HMRC – October 2019(100590)



£91.00

PKF Littlejohn LLP





£240.00

Tom Ross – Mental Health Training 


£1200.00

Little Learner – Grant Funding 



£1200.00 








Total
£3,190.66

Closing balance as at 10 October 2019(account 2)
£43,231.30

Closing balance as at 10 October 2019 (account 1)
£500.00

106/19. Any Other Business 

There was no other business discussed 
107/19. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 14 November 2019 at 6pm in the Community Room, Moorland House, Moulton Place. 
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